
THE BRINY BUGLE 
March 25 – April 1, 2016 

 
 

FRIDAY, March 25     

Trash Pickup Early Morning   

BBC TV 8:00 a.m., 12:00 rebroadcast Channel 8001 

Hobby Club Meeting 8:30 a.m. Hobby Club 

Pilates 8:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Richard Simmons Aerobics 9:15 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Water Aerobics by Tape 9:00 a.m. Pool 

Briny Bowlers 9:00 a.m. Boynton Lanes 

Knitting 10:00 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:30 a.m. Library 

Choir Practice 10:15 a.m. Auditorium 

Water Aerobics with Stan 11:00 a.m. Pool 

Mah Jongg 10:00 a.m. West Clubroom 

Stained Glass Class 12:30 p.m. Hobby Club 

Duplicate Bridge 6:30 p.m. Community Center 

Good Friday Service 7:00 p.m. Auditorium 

Dominos 7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

      

SATURDAY, March 26     

Beach Party 11:30 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Ping Pong 6:00 p.m. Community Center 

      

SUNDAY, March 27     

Easter Sunrise Service 6:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Church 10:30 a.m. Auditorium 

Bridge 6:00 p.m. Community Center 

Hand & Foot 7:00 p.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

      

MONDAY, March 28     

Paper & Aluminum Pickup Early Morning   

Lawn Debris Pickup Early Morning   

BBC TV 8:00 a.m., 12:00 rebroadcast Channel 8001 

Pilates 8:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Richard Simmons Aerobics 9:15 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Water Aerobics by Tape 9:00 a.m. Pool 

Knitting 10:00 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Water Aerobics with Stan 11:00 a.m. Pool 

Sewing and Crafts 1:00 - 4:00 p.m. Hobby Club 

Genealogy Club 1:30 p.m. Community Center 

Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:30 a.m. Library 

Bible Study 6:30 p.m. West Clubhouse 

Duplicate Bridge 6:30 p.m. Community Center 

Bingo 7:00 p.m. (Doors open at 6pm) Auditorium 

      

TUESDAY, March 29     

Trash Pickup Early Morning   

BBC TV 8:00 a.m., 12:00 rebroadcast Channel 8001 

Greeting Card Class 9:00 a.m. Hobby Club 

Curtain Raisers Wrap Up 9:30 a.m. Auditorium 

PickleBall 9:30 a.m. Between Quonset 2 & 3 

Zumba/Bokwa 9:30/11:00 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:30 a.m. Library 

Mah Jongg 10:00 a.m. West Clubroom 

Zumba Gold 11:00 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Bridge 12:30 p.m. Community Center 

Pinochle 6:45 p.m. Community Center 

Board Games 7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 
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WEDNESDAY, March 30     

BBC TV 8:00 a.m., 12:00 rebroadcast Channel 8001 

Pilates 8:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Richard Simmons Aerobics 9:15 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Beginning Bridge 9:00 a.m. West Clubroom 

Water Aerobics by Tape 9:00 a.m. Pool 

Beginners Stain Glass Class 10:00 a.m. Hobby Club 

Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:30 a.m. Library 

Water Aerobics with Stan 11:00 a.m. Pool 

Beach Club Happy Hour 5:00 p.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Euchre 6:45 p.m. Community Center 

Square Dance 7:00 p.m. Auditorium 

Board Games/Rummikub 7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

      

THURSDAY, March 31     

Lawn Debris Pickup Early Morning Only   

BBC TV 8:00 a.m., 12:00 rebroadcast Channel 8001 

Blood Pressure Screening 8:30 a.m. - 9:30 a.m. Hobby Club 

PickleBall 9:30 a.m. Between Quonset 2 & 3 

Zumba/Bokwa 9:30/11:00 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:30 a.m. Library 

Zumba Gold 11:00 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Coloring Book Club 1:00 p.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Pinochle 1:00 p.m. Community Center 

Boynton for Resp. Development 4:00 p.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Landscape Committee Meeting 6:00 p.m. Community Center 

Open Games 7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

      

FRIDAY, April 1     

Trash Pickup Early Morning   

BBC TV 8:00 a.m., 12:00 rebroadcast Channel 8001 

Pilates 8:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Richard Simmons Aerobics 9:15 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Briny Bowlers 9:00 a.m. Boynton Lanes 

Water Aerobics by Tape 9:00 a.m. Pool 

Fining & Violation Committee 10:00 a.m. Community Center 

Knitting 10:00 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Mah Jongg 10:00 a.m. West Clubroom 

Water Aerobics with Stan 11:00 a.m. Pool 

Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:30 a.m. Library 

Stained Glass Class 12:30 p.m. Hobby Club 

Duplicate Bridge 6:30 p.m. Community Center 

Dominos  7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

 
* ARTICLES FOR THE NEXT BUGLE ARE DUE BY NOON ON TUESDAY, MARCH 29th *    

 
IN MEMORY 
Bruce Miller, elder son of Carl Miller (L-9) and late Joan Miller, died peacefully at his home in Spring, 

TX on March 17th after a struggle with cancer.  Besides his father, he leaves behind his wife Itzie, his two 

children Billy and Ashley and three grandchildren-Damian, Hayden and Mikayla, his brother Brad and 

sister Caryl in Buffalo.  We extend our condolences to Carl and his family. 

 
THANK YOU 
Thanks to Marla for the great advertisement of the Art Show.  We had over 1,000 people visit at the 

Community Center.  There were 10 artists with wonderful paintings.  Everyone had a perfect time.  

Thanks to all.  ~ Janice Vizino, Chairman of the Community Center 

 
Thanks to the best people, in life!  ~ Phil McQuilling 

 

GREAT NEWS                                                                                                                                                 
March 1961 – Briny Breezes ‘burned their mortgage’ and in March 1963 – Briny became 

incorporated.  THERE’S NO PLACE LIKE BRINY. 
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BBC SCHEDULE                                                                                                                                                                                                

3/25: Hoffman’s Chocolates; Anchor Mike Coppola                                                                                                     
3/28: Briny Favorites, a survey on travel and dining; Anchor Paul Sullivan                                                                      

3/29: Broadway Ice Cream; Anchor Char Murray                                                                                                                                              

3/30: Boynton Beach Senior Center; Anchor Nancy Greenblatt                                                                                                                                           

3/31: End of the Year Show; Anchor Paul Ruopp 

Thanks all for watching BBC8 this season. Just a note that you can watch a BBC8 Broadcast every hour 

on the hour throughout the day and night. Please join us. Also you may see the scroll throughout the day 

and night. Just go to the BBC8 channel 8001 and toggle to the broadcast or the scroll to see what you 

would like. Enjoy!! 

 

NEWSPAPERS 
Don’t forget to cancel your newspaper subscription with the Palm Beach Post.  Have a safe trip home.   

~ Boating & Fishing 

 
CURTAIN RAISERS NEWS                                                                                                       
Since many of you are heading home this month the Curtain Raisers would like to say thank you in 

advance for all the support from the Briny Community. A special thanks to Mary Fulton Kelly for the 

piano accompaniment, to Roy Miller and Stan Burnell for audio, to Len Columbus for spot lights, and to 

Chuck Foland and John LeGrow for video recording the show. 

 

Tuesday March 29th at 9:30AM is our post-show wrap-up and election of officers for next year. Give us 

your feedback and a clue to your possible talents for next year. Join us at the meeting if you wish. 

 

ART NEWS                                                                                                                                                       
Chairperson with the help of MaryAnn Sperazza and Carol Platsis, would like to thank everyone who 

participated in the raffle and silent auction.  Congratulations to all the winners and a special thank you to 

the artists who donated the unique and beautiful pieces of art work. 

ARTIST/DONOR   WINNER   AREA                                                               

Pat Tully    Bonnie    Out of park                                                      

Judi Murray    A. Kimenhour   Out of park                                                       

Karen Morris    Hazel    L25                                                                    

Pat Columbus    Annette Voss   Out of park                                                       

George Canberg   P. Bills    F205                                                                

Davies     Joanne Long   L201                                                                 

Sue Alter    Joan Nichols   I1                         

Peggy Benedict    Sue Benedict   N202                            

Jane Sheibenberger   Marsha Empey   L25                                                                         

Marion Roddin    Doc Burton   U203                      

Janice Vizino    Ray Sullivan   G14                                

Ann Rivers    Ruth Faris   B211                                                                 

Charles Paserelli   Carol Marmann   B209                                                  

Author Suzanne Snyder-Carroll  J. Ely    E21     

Silent Auction Winners (5 uniquely painted stools)                                                                                                          

ARTIST   WINNER                                                                                                                            

Pat Tully ‘Egret’  Out of park                                                                                                                                 

Pat Tully ‘Crabby’  I206                                                                                                                            

Pat Columbus ‘Manatees’ U207                                                                                                                         

Pat Columbus ‘Dolphin’ K211                                          

Rose Statt ‘Seashore’  Out of park 

SHUFFLEBOARD CLUB NEWS                                                                                                                        
Couples League on Wednesday March 16th was the final league game night for this season.  Forty eight 

players participated and yielded the following 2 game winners: Judy & David Warnock, Bertha Hardison 

& Carl Lacey, Mary & Rich Curtis, Fran & Gary Mullen, Beth & Lanny Farr, Char Murray & Brian 

Decke, Anne & Chick Billings, Deb Tagliareni & Jane Beltrano, Mary & Don Kimber.  First prize box of 

Hoffmans Chocolates for winning the ‘most two games’ during the 2016 season was won by Mary & 

Rich Curtis.  All enjoyed the ice cream served after the awards.  We hope to see you all next year.                                

Tuesday’s Fun Days saw 24 players complete the Tuesday play.                                                                                  

At the South East Coast District Masters Tournament held March 16-18, Rich Curts & Lanny Farr tied for 

1st place with Ron Vaughn in third.  Charlie Hatfield placed sixth.                                                                          

Coming up in April, Briny courts will see the state wide masters tournament beginning on Monday, April 

4th. 



    

 

 

 

4 

LANDSCAPE COMMITTEE MEETING                                                                               
Thursday – March 31, 2016 at 6:00 PM Community Center  Unit Owners & Renters Welcome 

BIBLE STUDY & DISCUSSION 

Monday Nights – 6:30 PM, West Clubhouse “CHRISTIAN BELIEFS” Join us as we review the 

foundations of a healthy relationship with God and others. All residents and quest are welcomed to 

Monday’s discussion. 

 
CHURCH NEWS 
Hosanna ‘Blessed is the King who comes in the name of the Lord’.  Psalm 118:26.  We praise His Holy 

Name.  We are all truly thankful that we came to church this Sunday to think about Jesus’ entry into 

Jerusalem.  Pastor Jeff Snodgrass gave a wonderful sermon on ‘Triumphal and Resolute’.  He reminded 

us that we have to reflect on what Jesus did for us.  He came to save us.  Please read Luke 19:28-44.                         

The choir sang a beautiful anthem and John Draper blessed us with a lovely solo.  We are so thankful for 

Judy and Mary leading us.  There is still time to give flowers in memory or in honor of a loved one or 

friend.  Please call Betty Foland at 272-3990.                                                                                                                     

We would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone who has done anything to make the church 

service a blessed time.  It has been a good season in praising God and we want you to know that you are 

appreciated for your commitment to God’s work.                                                                                                          

The following services for Easter weekend are Good Friday Communion service at 7pm in the 

Auditorium.  Rev. Ray Brower will be leading the service.  The Sunrise service will be at 6:30am at the 

Ocean Clubhouse with Mike Bingham.  Coffee and donuts following.  Easter service will be at 10:30am 

in the Auditorium with Rev. Ray Brower.  All are welcome.  Come worship the Risen Lord.  

 
LIBRARY NEWS 
New Book: 
A Man Called Ove by Fredrik Backman. In this “charming debut” from one of Sweden’s most successful 

authors, a grumpy yet lovable man finds his solitary world turned on its head when a boisterous young 

family moves in next door. 

 

From Lu McInnes for all her Briny Library Friends: The Remarkable Rise of Eliza Jumel: A Story of 

Marriage and Money in the Early Republic  by Margaret A. Oppenheimer. A modern woman in a most 

un-modern time, whose tactics were considered unseemly by some…reading her story today one can only 

say, “Bravo!” 

 

Thank you to all who have responded to the late notices we sent. Most items have been returned. You can 

continue to help us if you will return borrowed items after a few weeks, write your name legibly and 

include your lot # on the circulation card.  

 

Bookmobile 
The bookmobile continues to be very popular with our Briny readers. If you haven’t yet - visit! It’s 

parked beside the pool on Fridays 1:30 - 2:30. Next visits March 25, April 8.  

 

BINGO NEWS:  Have you ever had an invitation that said your name & “Guest”?  Well tonight it was 

just that. 17 guests for the last time of this season.  It was wonderful having every single guest & happy 

for the many who have won.  We had a lot of winners again, 2 people won the jackpot which was great. 

Usually I thank all the Members that joined to support us & have never played. You did a wonderful 

thing for those who just came out of their home for Bingo, How wonderful.  Here is the better thank you 

for all that supported Bingo, but guess what??  You still have your last chance to come & play Bingo with 

us this Monday, it is the very last one for the season with a $350.00 Jackpot.  It is for MEMBERS 

ONLY, don’t worry if you lost your card.  Just come in to check if you are a Member, if you joined, we 

have your name.  It’s been a great season & we all worked hard for this very special day.  Thank you 

Michael Coppola for doing such a great job ,running after the balls as they flew over the stage. Next week 

Paul Sullivan calls for the Jackpot game of the season.  How exciting!!!! Barbara Klink Pres. 
 
MOVIE & DISCUSSION 
Tuesday Night April 5th - Palace 20 Theater, Boca Raton “GOD IS NOT DEAD 2”  

 

When a high school teacher is asked a question in class about Jesus, her reasoned response lands her in 

deep trouble and could expel God from the public square. The movie follows the courtroom arguments 

tackle the question of whether Jesus is the Messiah. Plan to join a group of us as carpool to the movie and 

then meet at a local restaurant after showing for a discussion.    

Questions contact Ken 708-646-6361 
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BRINY BREEZES MEMORIAL FUND 
Eileen and Patrick Duffy have made a donation to the Chimes in memory of all the people who have gone 

before us this year from Cedar Drive (row CD & E) 

 

Terry Dugan 

Helen McEachern 

Betty Nebel 

Bob and Evelyn Kraft  

Jack Zerull 

Polly Brady 

 

Thank you for your continued support of our Memorial Fund.  Nancy T. Aceto, Trustee 

 

COMMUNITY CARING CENTER FOOD COLLECTION 
If you have any food, cans unopened boxes or unopened toiletries that you wish to donate, please leaved 

in the box in the mailroom or on my patio (G-11).  The center appreciates our donations which help 

supply groceries to local families. 

 

BRINY BREEZES GARDEN CLUB ELECTS NEW OFFICERS 
In accordance with the Briny Breeze’s Garden Club by-laws dated March 21, 1985 the historic 

organization held its annual election of Officers at their last meeting on March 10, 2016. The appointed 

officers for the remainder of the 2016 to March 2017 season are as follows. 

President, Steve Adler, Vice-President, Ron Levesque, Treasurer, Bobbi Williams, Membership, Dee 

Casella, Correspondence, Jane Fox and Bobbie Williams, and Publicity, Alice Coyner and Ron Levesque. 

The position of Secretary remains open and the Garden Club is in search of a volunteer to fill the position. 

Duties include recording the minutes of our monthly meetings. (Tape recording machine provided), and 

reading the minutes at each business meeting.  Knowledge of plants and flowers is not necessary, neither 

is experience as a secretary. We have many hands that are available to assist you. The position may be 

filled by any Share Holder and or Renter of Briny Breezes. We encourage anyone interested in being part 

of Briny’s history to please contact us for further information. The position of Program and Events 

Coordinator was also not filled and is open and may be held by one person or several interested parties as 

a committee. For further information please contact Ron Levesque at 603-502-7650. Thank you in 

advance. 

 
BRINY BREEZES GARDEN CLUB CLOSE OF SEASON 
Another season here in Briny appears to be nearing another end, with our last seasonal meeting this 

Thursday, March 24th at 8:30am in the West Club house.                                                                                                

On behalf of the Briny Breezes Garden Club, we wish to thank all of the members and devoted volunteers 

who have given so generously of their time and for their efforts, over not only this past year, but over the 

past 31 plus years since its incorporation.  We look forward to seeing everyone next year for a full season 

with many new, fun and exciting activities.  We would also like to remind any of the residents and renters 

who have difficulty in keeping their plants in the off season, if they wish they may donate them to the 

Garden Club.  Please feel free to leave them in the Butterfly Garden in the potting area behind the Sea 

Horse Design if you can.  If you are unable to get to the Garden and would like your plants picked up, 

please contact our guest Garden Coordinator Patti Giardalas at the following number (561)445-4992.  We 

wish you all a happy and healthy summer, and look forward to your return next season.  For those year 

round residents the Butterfly Garden is still open for your enjoyment.                                             

Sincerely, Everyone from the Briny Breezes Garden Club 

 
BOYNTON FOR RESPONSIBLE DEVELOPMENT 
Please grab a neighbor and plan on attending the meeting organized by the Boynton Coalition for 

Responsible Development.  Come learn more details about the proposed project at the old Winn Dixie site 

and what you can do to stay informed, be involved and have a voice in trying to make the project 

compatible and acceptable to all residents.  Thursday, March 31st 4:00pm at the Briny Ocean 

Clubhouse.  Any questions, call Christina Adams, K207 (561)436-8254.  

Boynton4ResponsibleDevelopment@gmail.com  

 

BEAUTIFICATION & LANDSCAPE COMMITTEE 
CROTON (codiaeum variegatum) family; Euporbiaceau – Crotons are considered a shrub of many 

varieties, growing to six feet or more.  The leaves are thick and leathery and display distinct colors of 

green, yellow, orange, pink, red, white and crimson.  Flowers appear in early spring and are small 

inconspicuous spikes.  These plants are used in landscaping as color mass, hedge, foundation plants or 

specimen plants.  Crotons can be pruned to prevent leggedness but wear gloves while pruning because the 

sap is toxic.  The next time you walk to the office notice how beautiful our entrance crotons look. 

 
 

mailto:Boynton4ResponsibleDevelopment@gmail.com
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TOWN NEWS 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR TOWN OF BRINY BREEZES 
There are two openings for alternate members on our Planning & Zoning board.  The P&Z Board does 

not meet regularly every month, but among the possible topics that may be discussed in the upcoming 

year might be a golf cart crossing over State Road A1A or use restrictions of Old Ocean Blvd. 
 
The only requirement for P&Z board members is to be either a shareholder in Briny Breezes Inc. or a 

resident.  Volunteers do not need to live here full time or be homesteaded and do not have to be registered 

to vote in Briny Breezes. Individuals interested in being appointed to the P&Z openings should bring 

proof of residency or ownership to Town Hall. 

 
SCORES 
Tuesday Bridge  3/15 1. Cynthia Nye  2. Dorothy McNeice  3. Lu McInnes 

Dup. Bridge 3/18 N/S 1. Stone/Platsis   2. Long/Holden  E/W 1. Litewski/Riley  2. Hutchins/Fields 

3/21  N/S 1. Swift/Braunreuther  2. Nyes   E/W 1. Fields/Hutchins  2. Riley/Litewski 

 

 
MANAGER NEWS 
AT&T: The $4.59 charges that have appeared on your AT&T bills should be adjusted after a 
month or two cycle.  If you are getting charges after that time, please contact the office so we 
can email our AT&T representative. 
 
BBC-8 is up and running!  Tune in to Channel 8001 for the scroll and broadcasts.  If you still do 
not have the channel after pressing OK twice on 8001, call the office with your AT&T account 
number and we will report it. 
 
REMINDER: Propane gas tanks must be strapped down.  Thank you. 
 
PHONE DIRECTORIES: New Briny phone directories are available in the office.  One per unit.  
Thank you. 
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